VAN ZANDT COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT #4

Minutes from a Regular Meeting on August  18, 2020 at 6:00pm

Present:  Scott Davenport, Jerry Hill, David Cartwright, Ray Thomason, Betty Carper and Ed Leipply
The District considered the following matters:  
1. A quorum was present and Scott called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.
2. The board opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.

3. The Sign-up sheet was reviewed and it was noted that no one had signed up to speak.

4. The VFD has had a busy month; they have put out approximately 200 acres of brush fires, and assisted with multiple accidents on I-20. Ed recognized the whole department.
5. Building Committee –
a. Ray said that soil samples have been taken and it turns out that it will require extra work; which was to be expected due to other buildings in town having the same results.
b. Initial plans are done.  Interior plans are in process.  They are expected to be done next week and presented at a meeting in the near future. 
6. Fire Chief’s Report –.

a. The VFD had a busy month with brush fires and accidents on Hwy I20.  Ed recognized the whole department.
b. The Heavy Brush truck should be here by the end of this week or early next week.

c. The old Tinder truck has been donated to Midway VFD,  The fair market value was established at $3000  Ray handled the transaction..

d.  Discussion of a Fire Command Vehicle to be purchased by the ESD for the fire chief to use during a fire.  Scott called for a motion to purchase the new truck out of the Operating account with a limit of approximately $55,000.  Jerry made the motion as stated to purchase the Command Vehicle; Ray seconded and it passed unanimously. 
e. The VFD 20-21 Budget looks much the same as last year and they will have it ready by next meeting. It will be approximately $99,738.
7. Treasurer’s Report – 

a. Current account balances were given to each board member and Jerry Hill gave a brief report on the status of the bank accounts.

b. Monthly budget reports were not provided due to Betty’s illness.
c. Scott and Betty met with VZCAD to tell us how to figure the new tax rate.  We talked about the calendar of events in the next couple of months.  We will need to have a public hearing 9/09 and set the tax rate following the hearing.  The notice for the public will be published with the August 27th issue.  The ESD had a lot of discussion as to what the proposed rate is going to be.  David made a motion to set the rate at 0.913, which should generate at least the amount we collected last year.  Jerry seconded and everyone voted aye.  The amount to be proposed at the Public Hearing on September 9 will be 0.0913, and this is the amount put in the paper.
8. Consent items:

a. Scott called for a motion to approve the June and July minutes.  Jerry seconded and all voted yes.
b. Ordinary payables were approved.  

9. Agenda items for September 15, 2020 meeting:

a. New building update.

b. New Command Vehicle SOP
10. Scott called for a motion to adjourn at 6:45 p.m.  David made the motion, Ray seconded, and it carried unanimously. 
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